
Julie Seputis 3M Transportation Safety Division 3M Center, Building 235-3A-09 
Quality and Product Integrity Manager St. Paul, MN 55144-1000 

February 7, 2023 

 VIA EMAIL 

Dear 3M Transportation Safety Division Product Distributor: 

This letter is to notify you that 3M Transportation Safety Division (TSD) recently received testing 
which indicates that the 3M™ Flexible Prismatic Conspicuity Tape Series 913 products listed in 
the table below do not fully conform to FMVSS 108 photometry requirements in S.14.2.3 and 
table XVI-c for retroreflective sheeting (the “Affected Products”). Therefore, 3M TSD is 
discontinuing the manufacturing and distribution of 913-72 Red. In addition, 3M TSD is 
discontinuing the complementary product 913-10 White. We recommend customers stop 
using the Affected Products for Class 8 Vehicle marking applications. No other areas of 
concern were noted in the report. 

Based on the report, the products listed below should no longer be used for Class 8 Vehicle 
marking applications: 

Product Number Product Color 

913-72 Red 

913-10 White 

To address this situation, TSD is discontinuing sales of the 913-72 red and 913-10 white sheeting 

products.  

If you have inventory of 913-72 or 913-10 marked products for Class 8 vehicle marking, please 

remove them from your inventory. In addition, please review your website for any collateral or 

verbiage that relates to 3M™ Flexible Prismatic Conspicuity Tape Series 913 for Class 8 Vehicle 

marking applications. We ask that you remove any material or verbiage you may have on your 

website related to the markings. Please contact your 3M Representative to return Affected 

Products for full credit or call 1-800-553-1380, option 1 with any questions. 

The attached notice provides instructions for end users as well as contact information if 

customers have any questions or concerns. Thank you in advance for your support and 

cooperation in reaching your customers with this information. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this situation may have caused. We hope you can appreciate 

how important it is to maintain your confidence in the safety and performance of 3M conspicuity 

products. 

Kind Regards, 



 

 

Julie Seputis 

Quality and Product Integrity Manager 

3M Transportation Safety Division 


